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Claim costs YTD $ $

# There are no work cover issues for the Dedicated Source Unit.

Dean McWhirter
Inspector
Dedicated Source Unit
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3 4.4 Workcover

None Reported.... ; Comparison with 2004
This month
Number %

Current active claims

New files

Active files

Rehabilitation cases Nil
Completed files Nil

Types of incidents
Bruising
Sprains/strains

Stress
Claim costs this month $ $
Claim costs YTD $ $

# There are no work cover issues for the Source Development Unit.

Dean McWhirter
Inspector
Source Development Unit
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2006, Superintendent Biggin indicated that the location of the premises was not
appropriate and the progression of the lease arrangements was not pursued.

The SDU personnel have identified another premises that is considered suitable
and is available for lease. Property Services will make further enquiries on these
premises to ensure that it is suitable for the purposes of the SDU. Superintendent
Biggin will be consulted on the suitability of the premises.

The anticipated timeframe for re-locating to new premises for the SDU cannot be
determined at this stage. The SDU will continue to occupy the current premises
on a month by month basis.

Property Services have agreed that they will re-allocate the lease funding for the
premises currently occupied by the SDU to new premises for the SDU. This is
approximately $56,000 per annum.

3 Business issues

Source Development Unit Budget

The specific terms of use of the SDU budget requires clarification to enable
efficient use of the funding allocation. This is particularly relevant for the
allocation of funds from the operating budget for vehicles. Any budget projections
for the 2006/07 year cannot be validated without a firm direction from the FSD
on the manner in which the allocated funding can be used.

I have researched the background of the funding for the SDU and have
established that the operating budget for the Source Development Unit was
sourced from the 2005/06 Organised Crime Strategy ERC Submission. This is
defined in 3.1 Intelligence Gathering Capacity. The Source Development Unit has
been allocated funds under 3.1 Capital Assets - Supporting Equipment, this
equated to $400,000 each year from 2005/06 to 2008/09, totalling $1.6m over 4
years.

In December 2005, Acting Superintendent Cowlishaw, State Intelligence Division
requested that the Capital Assets funding be converted into operating funding to
support the Source Development Unit. This conversion was reported to the
Financial Services Division.

The conversion of the funds equated to $360,000 operating and $40,000 assets
for 2005/06 and $370,000 and $30,000 assets for the remaining 3 years 2006/07
- 2008/09.

The outcome of this request has not been confirmed by Financial Service Division.

The Source Development Unit is effectively unfunded beyond 2009. The allocation
of funding from the existing ERC funding can not be considered as an accurate
budget for the SDU as the SDU was never contemplated in the 2005/06
Organised Crime Strategy ERC Submission.

It is anticipated at the SDU will exceed the $400,000 budget allocation during the
period of the ERC funding, particularly as at least $100,00 per annum will have to
be used for leasing accommodation for the SDU.












